Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, June 21, 1982

Brasent, Katherine Ring, Chairman, Leslie MacNeil, John Jones &
Betty Shaw, Secretary.

The Selectmen met at 7:30 to sign checks, abatements etc. One
building permit was signed the other was returned and owner

advised to make an appointment with the BOA.

Contracts with United Appraisals was signed but before being

turned over to UniteD Appraisals, Lloyd is to look over the contract
and advise any changes to be made.

Ben Pratt spoke to the selectmen in regard toE fence which the

water commissioners see as a problem by the sewer plant. Mrs. McCann
has asked for the area to be cleaned up. K. Ring and L. MacNeil
would rather not see the fence removed at this time although that

is the wish of the Sewer Commissioners. Mrs. McCann will be told
that the Conservation Committee will be loocking into the matter.
Selectmen took the cpportunity to tell the sewer commissioner

that the sewer dept took over the duties of the prescinct when the
town approved article #8 in the 1980 town report.

George Cole asked the selectmen about the possibility of purchase
Of a e for the town for $600. He has it on approval from
another town and finds it would be useful to the Town and end in
savings to the town in the future. Selectmen will talk it over
and will give him a decision soon. '

Culvert up by Putnman's has collapsed and will need to be replaced.
Mr. Randall is very happy with the repairs that the highway crew
did to his place. High St. and Elm St are all that is left for
George to finish up on the Pandelena's punch list.

Mr. Scheyd showed the selectmen the final pland for the Gregg Lake
Dam. He left two sets with the selectmen. If others needed he
will drop them off at the office. A letter is to go out to all
prospective bidders and a set of plans can be cbtained for $10.

Water Rescourse recommended ston fill which would jump the cost
$1900.

Selectmen have agreed to pay the summer water and sewer bill over
the minimum.

Brian Brown was to be told to stop Mr. Salmon's property and tell
him to step all building on his property as he does not have a
permit. Water Pollution & Control erred when they approve the
ceptic system on his property. He has made vast changes on the
intent of the property and may have to go to the BOA for approval.



